
 

Town of Ayer 
 
 

*Ayer Board of Selectmen Meeting Highlights for October 17, 2017 
 

• The Ayer Board of Selectmen (BOS) Meeting for October 17, 2017 was called to order at 7pm. 
 

• The BOS announced that starting this evening, Journalism Students from the Ayer Shirley Regional 
High School will be covering and reporting on the Ayer BOS Meetings.   

 
• The BOS voted (2-0) to approve an AHR Subordination Request for 49 Main Street. 

 
• The BOS heard presentations from the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) and Nasoya 

regarding the ongoing odor issues from the Nasoya Plant.  The BOS also took questions and 
comments from the Public.  The DEP stated that it is in the process of developing a consent order 
regarding the Nasoya Odor issues.  The BOS stressed the immediate urgency for these odor issues to 
be resolved.  Please refer to the BOS meeting video for the full presentations and discussion.   

 
• The BOS voted (2-0) to appoint a member of the Historical Commission. 

 

• The BOS voted (2-0) to declare a Planning Board vacancy and to call a Joint Appointment Meeting 
between the BOS and Planning Board for November 7, 2017 at 7pm for the purposes of 
interviewing and appointing a Planning Board Member to fill the vacancy until the Spring Election.  
Interested applicants should send a letter of interest to the Town Administrator no later than Friday, 
November 3, 2017 to be considered.   

 
• The BOS voted (2-0) to call a Special Town Meeting for Monday, March 19, 2018 at 7pm at the Ayer 

Shirley Regional High School Auditorium.  The purpose of this Special Town Meeting will be for 
Town Meeting to consider the Town’s Zoning Bylaw Update.  More information and public 
presentations to come prior to March 19, 2018.   

 
• The BOS voted (2-0) to approve the October 3, 2017 BOS meeting minutes. 

 
• The BOS voted (2-0) to adjourn the meeting at 9:10pm. 

 
• The next regularly scheduled meeting of the BOS will be on Tuesday, November 7, 2017 at 

7pm at the Ayer Town Hall 
 

*(Note:  The BOS Meeting Highlights are for public informational purposes only and do not constitute an official record of the  
BOS nor do they constitute the official meeting minutes.) 


